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Hello, 
 
Welcome to Week 4. The Term is flying through 
very quickly. In all areas of the school, children, 
teachers, and support staff are working hard with 
their teaching and learning, especially around the 
Topic of ‘Planet Earth & Beyond’. 
 
Membership of the PTA had declined to the point 
that meetings were almost exclusively teachers 
and staff and so at the last meeting on 17th May, 
it was decided to dissolve the PTA.  The PTA has 
recently made a $14,000.00 donation to the 
school towards the new Shade Sails, this left 
$900.00 in the PTA account which will also be 
donated to the school and will be used to assist in 
the purchase of new stackable chairs for the hall.   
 
The dissolution of the PTA doesn’t mean that 
parents cannot be involved in supporting the 
school and we will, in the lead up to events, seek 
support from parents as and when required.  A 
big thanks to everyone that has contributed to 
the PTA over the years. 
 
Kind Regards 
Debbie Hancock 
 

Pink Shirt Day: 
We had an extremely successful Pink Shirt Day 
last Friday, with lots of children and teachers 
wearing pink to support anti-bullying. 
 
Room 2, delivered a very polished presentation 
about anti-bullying, what bullying is about, and 
how to stop it happening. 
 
We raised $128.20 on the day for the charity, so 
well done everyone who was involved in making 
it a very successful day. 
 
Dates for your diary: 
27th May Mahuika Production Visit 
 7th June Queen’s Birthday Holiday 
21st June BOT Meeting 
  1st July Cross Country at Totara North 
  8th July Term 2 Ends 
 

Students of the Week 
There was no student of the week for Week 3, as 
Starlab was taking place in the hall. 
 
Kerikeri Guide Club 
“Give it a Go Day” – Sunday 6th June 9am-3pm 
@ Lonsdale Park, 208 Matauri Bay Road, Kaeo 

 Koha Donation Entry 
 Sausage Sizzle, Cake Stall, Mobile Coffee, 

Craft Tables, Flying Fox, Bouncy Castle 
and more… 

 Parental Supervision Required 
 
Starlab: 
Last Friday, the children took part in a 
presentation by a company called Starlab. This 
activity was organised to consolidate children’s 
learning about Planet Earth and Beyond, which is 
this term’s learning 
focus. Children went 
into the inflatable 
dome where they could 
experience the night 
sky, the planets, and 
stars.  
 
Rippa Rugby: 
Last week, Rachel from Sport Northland came 
and ran some games of rippa rugby. She taught 
the children rippa skills and techniques.  These 
ongoing sessions help the 
children to improve their 
game and consolidate 
previously learnt skills. 
 
 
Emergency Contact Details: 
We are finding that a number of contact details, 
emails and phone numbers for parents and 
caregivers are either not available or 
disconnected.  Please let the office know if your 
details have changed, so that in case of an 
emergency we will be able to contact you quickly.  
 
 

No act of kindness, no matter how small, is ever 
wasted. By Aesop 


